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CPN editors
In April 1972, Don Schnell and Joe Mazrimas worked together 

to release the first Carnivorous Plant Newsletter – a 15-page mim-
eograph. In 1978, they were joined by Leo Song and Larry Mel-
lichamp and some color pages were added.

In 1997, editorial leadership shifted to Barry Rice and Jan 
Schlauer. Steve Baker conducted the page layout. In 2009, Stephen 
Davis took over the role of managing editor. In 2010, Bob Ziemer 
became managing editor with assistance from Barry Rice, Jan 
Schlauer, and Fernando Rivadavia. In 2014, Djoni Crawford joined 
the editorial staff. The entire staff works on a volunteer basis.

On July 19, 2014, five of CPN’s past and present editors at-
tended the annual BBQ hosted by California Carnivores: (from 
left) Bob Ziemer, Barry Rice, Leo Song, Steven Davis, and Joe 
Mazrimas.

Editors Tenure

Joe Mazrimas 1972-1998
Don Schnell 1972-1996
Leo Song 1978-1993
Larry Mellichamp 1978-1987
Steve Baker 1994-2008
Barry Rice 1997-2015
Jan Schlauer 1997-2015
Tony Gridley 2009
Steven Davis 2009-2010
Bob Ziemer 2009-2015
Fernando Rivadavia 2009-2015
Djoni Crawford 2014-2015


